


The proposed hours of use set out in your premises license application exceed those 
allowed by the planning permission. The Development Department objects to the granting of 
a Premises License in the terms as applied for due to noise and disturbance being caused to 
nearby residential occupiers as a result of the comings and goings of customers and their 
motor vehicles, from customers congregating on the street in the vicinity of the building and 
from activities within the building. It is considered that the opening hours applied for at these 
premises would conflict with the Licensing objective of preventing public nuisance.  
 
The City Development Department considers that the extended opening hours proposed are 
unlikely to be acceptable and that a Premises Licence should not be granted outside the 
hours specified in the existing planning permission unless and until an express planning 
permission or a Certificate of Lawful Development is obtained by the operator of the 
premises to extend those operating hours, which given the planning history above is 
considered to be unlikely. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Chris Sanderson 
Team Leader (Enforcement) 




